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Minutes of an additional meeting of the Bangor City Assets, Resources and Projects 
Committee held remotely, via Zoom video-conferencing, at 6.30 pm on the 7th of February 
2022. 
 
PRESENT: - Councillor Mair Rowlands (Chair), Councillors Les Day, Medwyn Hughes, Elin 
Walker Jones, Huw Wyn Jones, Kieran Jones, Enid Parry, Nigel Pickavance,  Luke Tugwell, John 
Wyn Williams. 
 
Officers:- Martin Hanks (Acting Town Clerk), Delyth Davies (Translator). 
 
236/22  APOLOGIES 
Apologies were received from Councillor Owen Hurcum. 
 
2327/22 DECLARATION OF FINANCIAL INTEREST OR PERSONAL CONNECTION 
None. 
  
238/22 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
None.  
 
239/22 TO DISCUSS THE FUTURE OF THE PIER PLAY AREA 
The Pier Play Areas was closed to the public, some four years ago, due to concerns regarding 
the safety of the play equipment. The Council considered the options for the play equipment. 
These included; deferring a decision, renovating the equipment and upgrading the matting, 
which was estimated to cost around £25-£30,000, removing the play equipment and making 
safe the flooring, estimated to cost £4,000 - £5,000, or renewing the equipment and matting 
at a cost estimated to exceed £50,000. 
IT WAS RESOLVED (i) that the Town Clerk liaise with RoSPA and ascertain the life expectancy 
of the existing play equipment. 
(ii) the services of a Landscape Architect be engaged to prepare proposals for the Pier Car 
Park Area. 
 
 
 
 

The meeting came to an end at 7.35pm 
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